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Angelus Letter

27 May 2021

St. Augustine of Canterbury

LETTER #121
 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
Friday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Valencheck
Friday Confessions at 4PM
 
Saturday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Simone
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM               
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM from Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 9AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 1PM with Fr. Paschal OSB
                       
IMPORTANT THINGS TO NOTE FOR ST. SEBASTIANITES
 
THIS WEEKEND: You will notice on our altar one of our paintings of St. Sebastian adorned with flowers. It is Trinity Sunday, but I also wanted to express gratitude to St. Sebastian, the patron saint to invoke against plagues and contagious diseases and to whom we have been praying during this time of COVID, as we come to the end of the worst of our health concerns. St. Sebastian, thank you for your intercession on our behalf!

 
MONDAY, MAY 31st: MEMORIAL DAY: Mass will be at 9:00AM. 

Parish offices are closed this day.

THURSDAY, JUNE 3rd: Last day of school! Please send out a special prayer for Mr. Rohr and his faculty and staff that did such an outstanding job during this challenging year. In a later issue I will share with you why we should be most proud of our school!

THURSDAY, JUNE 3rd: Eighth Grade Graduation! This outstanding class of young ladies and gentlemen were incredible leaders in our school during a year that needed great role models to help all the students and entire school navigate seas none of us have ever encountered before. Thanks in part to them it was a remarkable and historic year. I have no doubt that they will go on to do great things.

THE WEEKEND OF JUNE 5th AND 6th: 
 
Sunday Mass Obligation: This is the weekend that the obligation to return to Mass is reinstated. To read the full decree from Bishop Malesic, click on this link: www.dioceseofcleveland.org/files/assets/decree-rescinding-dispensation-from-obligation-to-attend-mass-may-2021.pdf
Corpus Christi: This weekend is the celebration of the Body and Blood of our Lord Jesus Christ. There will be a Eucharistic Procession after the 9AM Mass, on June 6th. We will process out of the front doors of the church, around the block, and have benediction in the school courtyard. Fr. Simone will be the main celebrant for this Mass and we should see a number of seminarians! Even if you attend another Mass, please consider coming and joining in on the procession.

Fr. Simone’s Last Sunday Mass as our Parochial Vicar: Next weekend also marks the end of another era at St. Sebastian Parish. Fr. Simone will be competing his four-year assignment here (can you believe it?) and begin ministering to the people of St. Charles in Parma. (Don’t mind that cracking sound. It was just my heart.) After every Mass next weekend there will be a little reception at which you may say thanks and, if you are so moved, leave a little token of your gratitude. 

On that note, one of our parishioners is asking for your assistance in creating a gift. Joan Crookston sent in this request: "My fellow parishioners! As you know, Fr. Anthony Simone is leaving us shortly. I know that he will be deeply missed by so many of us, if not all. Though he is going where God is calling him to go, I know that he will never forget any of us! To ensure that he does not, I am asking for all photos, favorite memories or messages of encouragement and gratitude! Please email me at joanemily@live.com NO LATER THAN Sunday, May 30th. 
 
RELAXING OF COVID PROTOCOLS
 
Our Bishop and the Bishops of Ohio along with the CDC and the Governor of Ohio have determined that the time has come to relax our COVID protocols. This will be happening officially on June 2nd. Most, but not all protocols will be dropped. I want you to be prepared for when this happens so that you are not taken by surprise. Bishop Malesic has asked us to keep this process in our prayers and to exercise great patience and understanding as we navigate our way to a new future.

In the Sunday bulletin, I have outlined some of the things that will be happening at St. Sebastian Parish in particular. To read the entire memo from our Bishop, please follow this link: www.dioceseofcleveland.org/files/assets/end-of-pandemic-protocol-instructions-may-21-2021.pdf
 

RETURNING TO MASS THREE NIGHT REVIVAL OF WORSHIP
St. Sebastian will be hosting three nights of prayer, thanks and hope for three nights, June 8th, 9th and 10th at 7PM with a little reception after the last night.

Fr. Mark Ott will lead us on these three nights. He is an Assistant Professor of Sacred Scripture at our St. Mary Seminary and Graduate School of Theology. He received his BA at the University of Steubenville, Graduated with an MA from our seminary, and earned an SSL from the Pontifical Biblical Institute in Rome.

﻿
HEART OF A SHEPHERD
 
In the next week or so, you will be receiving a letter asking for your participation in the Heart of a Shepherd Campaign. Over the past few weeks, I have been sharing stories with you to help exemplify why this campaign is needed. Today, I present this testimonial from Micki Trenta and Lou Trenta, parishioners and parents of Father Christopher Trenta:

 
In Support of the Heart of a Shepherd Campaign
 

Today’s seminarians have a number of challenges that are new to the post-boomer generations. First, the unexpected challenge of the 1950’s era living quarters at the seminary. The rooms were designed for a community of nuns, including a group of cloistered nuns. The original buildings were constructed in the late 1940s and, as the seminary enrollment grew in the late 1950’s, the buildings were expanded to accommodate them. However, the space, furnishings, and the two electric outlets (one over the sink and one by the desk) with communal toilets and showers down the hall which were adequate for those times, are hardly able to provide what today’s young adults have a right to expect in a contemporary educational setting. The Heart of a Shepherd campaign seeks to modernize the living quarters/conditions for today’s seminarians.

 

Back in the 1950-60s, room, board, and tuition at the college seminary cost the students about $500 per year. Today the tuition at John Carroll University, where Borromeo seminarians take most of their courses, is over $16,000 per year; room and board is about $5,000 more. Today’s seminarians are often burdened with major student loans without the opportunity to work and reduce their debt. St. Mary’s seminarians receive scholarships from the Diocese for their room, board, and tuition at St. Mary’s, but their undergraduate loans require that they begin payments while at St. Mary’s and usually extend into their early priesthood. Again, the Heart of a Shepherd campaign seeks to reduce the new priests’ student debts.

 

The retirement accounts for priests are funded in part by the priests themselves. However, a major part is paid annually by the parishes in which they serve, to the tune of thousands of dollars per priest per year. The Heart of a Shepherd campaign seeks to relieve the parishes of much, if not most, of that expense.

 

Lou was in the seminary and experienced the facilities and, with his family, the expenses of the 1950-60s era. Micki and Lou’s son, Fr. Christopher, experienced the seminary facilities in the early 2000’s after graduating from Notre Dame University and working six years. The facilities were essentially the same as his father experienced although he had a much greater need for support to be able to use modern electronic devices. He had experienced more modern facilities at Notre Dame as well as in the condo he bought while he was working and before thinking about entering the seminary. He sold the condo and used his savings to pay most of his expenses at St. Mary’s—those beyond the Diocesan provided scholarships.

 

To put it bluntly, there is a great need to support the Heart of a Shepherd campaign, and in doing so, support the young, and not so young, men who enter the seminary and the priesthood. All of them deserve to have comfortable living arrangements and to be supported financially with their student loans as well as their retirement funds as they prepare to serve the Diocese and shepherd their future flocks. 

 

Submitted in support of the Heart of a Shepherd Campaign by Lou and Micki Trenta

Parents of Father Christopher Trenta

May 14, 2021

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Annette Bailey, John Barnhart, Brenda Boville, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince and Jackie DelMedico, Marjorie DeLuca, James Fanning, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, John Kendrick, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ellie Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Kathy Seikel, Brian Walsh and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

St. Augustine of Canterbury, pray for us.

